

MAY 2014 NEWSLETTER

Cyndi Denny – President

Melinda Setterman – Secretary

Joyce Jewell – Treasurer

Board of Directors:

Karen Ensall, Steve Denny,

and Theresa Bitondo

contact us at lakesidefrontierriders@gmail.com

Latest News:

Lakeside Western Days Parade -

LFR participated in the Lakeside Western Days

Parade
which was
on April 26.
It was a cool
and cloudy
day, but it
did not rain
on the
parade!!
Our riders
included:
Karen, Bree,



Billi-Jo, Denise, Lee Anne, Barbara H., Ellen, and Shannon. Joyce and MaryAnn held our banner. The beautiful turquoise saddle pads really stood out along with the bandanas. Everyone looked fantastic. Thank you for representing the club!! We also send out a big Thank You to TRVEA for letting us borrow their saddle pads and Thank You to Billi-Jo for arranging for LFR to borrow

them. Good news - Since the parade LFR purchased 10 pads, so we now have our own beautiful turquoise saddle pads for use in future parades. And to top off a great event, LFR won the Division Marshall award and received a plague.

T-shirts -

The T-shirts are in!! See Joyce to pick up and pay for the shirts if you ordered some. There are a bunch of extras in a variety of sizes and styles available to purchase.

Contact Joyce at hpmetals@yahoo.com.

May Horse Camp at Los Vaqueros –

We are camping at Los Vaqueros Horse Camp May 22nd to 27th. Check in at camp is 2:30. We have sold 41 corrals. Parking will be tight with so many big rigs, so we have to follow the rules and instructions from Theresa. For more info, contact Cyndi at cdenny@barona.com. We will have the fish fry Friday night at the Cuyamaca Lake Restaurant, wine tasting Saturday about 4:30 followed with our potluck with the club providing five tri-tip roasts. We will have another "bring your leftovers" potluck Sunday night for those that want to participate. Come join us and relax in the beautiful mountains. If you can't stay to camp, come on up for a day ride. Also, bring your binoculars/telescopes to view the meteor showers.



October Horse Camp at Los Vaqueros —

Save the date – October 9th to 14th!!!!

LFR Poker Ride –

Save the date – November 1st.



Bylaws Committee –

They are signed and will be scanned in the computer and copied and then sent to all members.

Nominations/Elections -

Come to the June meeting for elections!!
Nominations are:
President, Karen Ensall;
VP, Barbara Hughes;
Secretary, Melinda

Setterman; Treasurer, Joyce
Jewell; Board of Directors: Deb Montgomery,
Howard Hughes, Cyndi Denny, and Bobbi
Remnant. Nominations can still be made at our
June meeting, Ranch House Restaurant, 6:00
p.m., June 19.

Help support our local Food Banks

Donate your excess backyard fruit and vegies to the hungry. Locations accepting donations: Lakeside Christian Help Center, 9931 Channel Rd, 619 561-3488, 10 am to 12 noon, Mon-Fri; Santee Food Bank, 10925 Hartley Rd, Suite J, 619 448-4456, go to the back of building, down the alley, Wed and Fri, 9 am to 11 am, and 1st and 3rd Saturdays each month; or Salvation Army, 1011 East Main St, El Cajon, 619, 440-4683, Mon to Fri, 10:30 am to 12 noon and 1:30 to 4:00 pm. Don't let your unused fruits and vegies go to waste, help out our local families in need.

RAFFLE WINNER

\$40 went to Barbara Hughes!!!



BRAGS -

Lee Anne bought a new horse, a Tennessee Walker, gelding. Her new nickname is "Eight Seconds" and she deserves a belt buckle because she was able to stay on her old horse for eight seconds while he was bucking....hence, the new horse!!

Bobbi can now back up her huge four-horse trailer thanks to her attending a trailering clinic put on by BCHSD.

Deb Montgomery bought a new Ford SLT truck.

Karen finally got Sahar into a horse trailer after having refused for the last several years.

Karen is also getting a new saddle due to "slipping off" and blaming it on the saddle...hubby believed her...just tighten the cinch next time!!! And Asa went under the scary bridge at Black Mountain Road for the first time.

Steve no longer has to hold the hair dryer for Cyndi as of this last Monday. For 74 days he has patiently and lovingly put up with Cyndi and her hair styling demands.

Cyndi will be able to get back in the saddle at horse camp for the first time since her shoulder surgery!!

UPCOMING EVENTS:

May 22nd to 27th, Los Vaqueros Horse Camp

June 6th, Drille Divas Horsepower for Life, Ramona Country Estates Equestrian Center, see flyer.

June 7th, ACTHA ride sponsored by BCHSD, Rancho Penasquitos Preserve, contact Terry, tlh9749@yahoo.com, register at www.actha.us by June 4, see flyer. June 14th, PVMR Poker/Obstacle Challenge Ride, Tumbleweed Arena, see flyer.

July 4th, Crest Parade, 8:30 line up, starts at 9:30. Contact Kandhy for more information, contact kandhyfranklin@cox.net.

August 23rd, All Clubs Beach Ride, Imperial Beach hosted by Bonita Valley Horsemen, flyer coming soon.

MAY BIRTHDAYS -

Happy Birthday to: Ann Squire, Karen Ensall, Sharon Vanderlip, and Peggy Martin.





parade photos:





















See you at our next meeting....



